	Title Subtitle
	Issue # 






[image: ][image: F:\Mention_Communications\art\logos\BHC-left-logo.jpg]
	


We


	

	
	
	
	

	Bu	
	
	
	In This Issue






WE HAVE THE POWER TO BUILD HEALTHY COMMUNITIES FOR THE NEXT GENERATION


Action Team Report – Environment
Month: 	April			Submitted by: 	Cesar Campos		
Brief Summary of the Action Team Meeting and Work (200 words or fewer)
Include any highlights/accomplishments, or challenges. 
	This month the environment action team met on April 18th.  We met to discuss, best practices, areas to improve on, and steps for moving forward as a result of our environmental summit last month.  We identified some initial follow-up workshops to move our work forward. As a group we also mobilized to get public comments entered to the Kern Council of Governments in response to their draft Regional Transportation Plan, Sustainable Communities Strategy and Environmental Impact Report.  Furthermore, a few of our groups were involved in responding to the devastating Arvin Pipeline Leak that resulted in the evacuation of several homes.  CCEJN, KEEN, CRLA, GCM, CRPE, CBA, and others were involved in holding community meetings and will remain engaged as we ask for stronger regulations and ask for more benefits to the families that were affected. 
Findings or needs related to Communications or Evaluation/Learning
	We will need promoting for upcoming events/workshops (SB 375, California Walks, KEEN workshops).  More letters to the editor and publications about the Arvin pipeline leak. 
	2013 Result
	Summary of Work and Progress
Include number new/total and details about progress of work

	Support twenty South Kern residents in monitoring local environment conditions and reporting on environmental hazards, (e.g., KEEN, Bucket Brigade).
	This report we received 3 new reports to the KEEN network and logged 31 Arvin pollution logs in collaboration with the Bucket Brigade.  CCEJN also held two community workshops to promote the use of KEEN 

	Support twenty South Kern residents and partners in advocating for improved policies and enforcement at the county, regional and state level that will create a healthy environment.  
	As a result of the Arvin pipeline leak several groups drafted letters to the Air District, California Air Resources Board, Division of Oil, Gas & Geothermal Resources, and Kern County Environmental Health about releasing information to the public.  The groups are strategizing about asking for stronger regulations and more complete mapping of underground gas pipelines. 

	Advocate at the local, county and state level for funding and implementation of at least 3 major water/sewer infrastructure improvements in South Kern.
	Community Water Center, the Dolores Huerta Foundation and CCEJN have held two community workshops for the Di Giorgio and Comanche Mobile Home Park.  The organizations are working on securing prop 84 funding for getting drinking water to these residents.  A final meeting before the application has been scheduled for May 15.

	Support residents and community partners in advocating for and implementing immediate drinking water solutions in at least 25 community settings such as schools or parks.
	Community Water Center and Kern County Environmental Health continue to identify settings and possible areas for applications to safe drinking water.

	Support residents and decision-makers in local communities in implementing health-promoting land-use policies that have been created, (e.g., general and regional land-use plans).
	CRPE, LCJA, CRLA, CCEJN, Bike Bakersfield, California Walks and others have remained engaged with the Kern COG process of adopting a Regional Transportation Plan and Sustainable Communities Strategy.  During the last Kern COG Board meeting, LCJA and CRPE were successful at submitting a comment letter with policy recommendations to the COG.  About 13 residents and representatives of South Kern were mobilized to make public comment during that meeting, including some in Spanish.  Negotiations continue with city officials and will continue with Kern COG staff.


Please attach a copy of the meeting sign-in sheet.
In – Phone meeting on April 18
Present:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Veronica Garibay (LCJA)
Bianca Quintero (CRPE)
Marisa Lundin (CRLA)
Avtar Nijjer-Sidhu (KCEH)
Cesar Campos (CCEJN/KEEN)
Gustavo Aguirre Jr (GCM)
Sarah Aird (CPR)
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